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 "Warning: dates on this calendar are 
closer than they appear."  - Anonymous 
quote about procrastination 
 Your new LBYC board is heeding the 
above caution and is already hard at work, 
even though next summer seems far 
away.  Board meeting notes do not make 
for high drama, especially in comparison 
to the recent national election, but here 
are some actions taken at our first two 
meetings: 
 We appointed a committee to plan for 
LBYC’s 125th anniversary in 2018.  Com-
mittee members are Bill and Peg Hudson, 
Don and Carol Stein, Robert and Carol 
Klement, Monty and Chris Mackey, and 
Steve and Mary Schmitendorf.  The com-
mittee welcomes your ideas. 
 We decided against a kitchen rental 
agreement with Toothpicks, our favorite 
caterer.  Toothpicks had proposed using 
the kitchen year-round to do their cooking 

in return for rent payments and further 
favorable support of our social events.  
The board decided there were too many 
potential unintended consequences of 
linking the club with a commercial ven-
ture.  This decision will not affect our ter-
rific relationship with Toothpicks. 
 We are revising the club’s beverage 
policy to emphasize that alcohol for all 
events must be purchased by the club 
from a licensed distributor, in accordance 
with state law.  The revised policy will also 
clarify that event budgets must include 
reimbursing the club at the regular drink 
prices set by the board, even if the event 
wishes to provide free or reduced price 
drinks.  This maintains our profit margin 
on the bar, which is a key source of reve-
nue. 
 We authorized submitting bids for 
2018, 2019, or 2020 to host the Opti No 
Tears Regatta, the Opti Inland Champion-
ships, the C Invitational, and the Wiscon-

sin MC Championship.  We will also host 
the 2018 Quad Lakes X Regatta. 
 The board wants all our actions and 
decisions to be in the best interests of the 
club.  Feel free to contact me or any board 
member with your questions, comments, 
and suggestions. 
 Enjoy the fall and winter holidays! 

    
          Al Haeger 

December 
10th 

6:00 PM 
Join  

us for the LBYC 
Christmas Party 

Music 
Festive Foods 
Details inside 
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Beulah’s Olympian 
Shares Her Rio Experience 
      by Al Haeger  
 The 100 people attending the October 1 
post-Olympic celebration for Annie Haeger 
experienced a special evening unlike any-
thing we have seen at LBYC.  The food and 
company were great, with three international-
ly-known sailors and one new potential Olym-
pic campaigner attending.  Mark Smith did a 
fabulous job honoring Annie, but the real cen-
terpiece of the evening was Annie’s talk and 
slides about her experience, followed by a no-
holds-barred Q&A session.  Annie opened 
herself up to us, and did so with poise, grace, 

and humor.  It was truly remarkable. 
 It would be impossible to repeat all of the 
good stuff we heard, but here are some high-
lights of her talk: 
 The US Sailing Team journey to the Olym-
pic event began with a send-off in Houston.  
The team members got tons of custom-fit 
swag from Nike and Ralph Lauren, and had 
their names featured in lights. 
 The Rio Olympic village held 10,000 ath-
letes, with a central dining hall and shared 
gym.  Annie described the dining hall as an 
animal watering hole, and struggled to get 
her daily caffeine fix, with only six coffee ma-
chines for  



 I recently attended the 
ILYA winter inland meeting.  
John Strassman from US 
Sailing provided an overview 
of the 2017-2020 US Sail-
ing rule changes.  John of-
fered to work with ILYA Race 
Chair Chip Mann to revise 
the Sailing Instructions for 
all ILYA fleets and provide a 
template to the clubs.  We 
can add our LBYC prescrip-
tions.  We are grateful for 

their effort.   
 The regatta calendar for 
2017 is light as we only 
host the ILYA MC Invite.  
2018 on the other hand is 
busy.  We host Quads for X, 
and have been awarded the 
ILYA C Invite, and ILYA Opti 
No Tears regattas. 
 We have five members 
competing at the 2017 MC 
Southeast Regional Regatta 
Nov 12-13 at Lake Eustis in 

Florida, the first of the Triple 
Crown winter MC regattas at 
Eustis. 
 On April 1st, we will be 
hosting the US Sailing Basic 
Race Management Seminar.  
John Strassman, head of 
Race Management for US 
Sailing is the presenter and 
does a marvelous job.  I 
highly recommend attend-
ing, mark your calendar.  
 Happy Holidays! 

 FROM THE SAILING VICE COMMODORE                
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Annie Haeger Awarded ILYA Member  of the Year  
       By: Candace Porter 

Annie Haeger was presented with the William Hunt Trophy for ILYA Member 
of the Year. Haeger was recognized for her Olympic bid, her continued ap-
preciation for her strong Midwest roots and her outstanding promotion of 
our fine organization. Haeger received the award at the 2016 Fall/Winter 
Inland November 5th where she Skyped into the awards presentation while 
driving her 470 boats from FL to Chicago. The boats arrived in Miami from 
Rio only a few days before. Haeger was articulate in describing her Olympic 
quest and her gratitude to all her ILYA supporters.  

 Olympian,  
Continued from Page 1  
everyone.  Team USA had its own build-
ing in the village, but was not allowed to 
display the U.S. flag for security reasons. 
 The crowded conditions and security 
made it difficult to follow a routine and 
get time alone.  All the athletes were fol-
lowed by U.S. Secret Service agents.  
Transportation to the sailing venue was 
by scheduled bus.   
 The opening ceremony was filled with 
feelings of pride for country and unity 
with all the world’s athletes.  Yes, she got 
to meet Michael Phelps.  She also be-
came friendly with Gabby Douglas during 
the event. 
 For Team HP, the sailing was a con-
stant battle to make up ground despite 
crazy conditions (12’ waves on the outer 
courses) and equipment issues.  They 

battled back from some poor starts and a 
mainsail halyard failure, and were sitting 
in 2nd place after 3 days.  On day 4, 
heading in to shore with a front coming 
in, they capsized in a 39 mph gust and 
couldn't get the mainsail down, resulting 
in significant wear on the sail.  The Olym-
pic equipment “police” wouldn’t let them 
use a new mainsail for the remainder of 
the event, which rattled them.  
 Despite the challenges, Team HP was 
in 3rd overall approaching the medal 
race, with a chance for bronze or silver.  
On the first beat, they got a favorable 
shift and led at the first mark.  They were 
not able to extend their lead down-
wind.   After rounding, they saw other 
teams inside hitching up, and tried to 
tack and consolidate, but couldn't cross, 
so had to tack back.  This cost them 
some boats, but they still rounded the 

last windward mark in striking distance.  
Unfortunately, they fouled an aggressive 
Japanese team on the downwind and 
that was the killer.  Annie described it as 
having your heart ripped out.   
 Annie’s summation of her experience 
was heartwarming.  Team HP named 
their boat “Lose Yourself,” to mark the 
total commitment it takes to succeed.  
The result, for Annie, was that she found 
herself, and even though the pain is still 
real, will come out of this stronger.  She 
also knows what it would look like if she 
decides to try again.  We can assure her 
that LBYC will be behind her whatever 
she decides. 

Steve Barth 
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 Hello Lake Beulah friends!   
 I would love to personally invite every-
one to attend the Christmas Party this 
year. Toothpicks has come up with a great 
menu and the committee will be offering 
some delicious desserts. It is a great op-
portunity to see our dear friends before 
some of us winter in warmer locations. We 
also will be entertained by East Troy Choir 
again, what a treat! Please get your reser-
vation into Brooke Brickler or you can  
register on the LBYC website. 
  I have included a preliminary list of 
committee assignments in this issue. You 
may always change or trade your assign-
ment but it seems to help to publish this 
list early for easier summer planning. The 
Committee names in bold are committee 
chairs. If you see a committee without a 
bold name, no chair is assigned yet to that 
committee. You will see that we are a little 
sparse on a couple of cookouts. Please let 
me know if you can help with more then 
one cookout or if you are a weekend per-
son that may be able to make it to the 
lake mid-week.  
 We will be partnering again with Tooth-
picks to offer optional catering help for 
the cookouts. I will be providing more in-
formation on this and sending out menus 
in early Spring. We will be bringing back 

Friday Night Fish Fries again! They were a 
huge hit! Dates of Fish Fries will be deter-
mined as the calendar becomes more 
solidified. Please email me at 
chrissy.kubi@gmail.com with any changes 
you need to make.  
 Look forward to seeing everyone at the 
Christmas party  
on December 10. 
  Happy Holidays! 
 Chrissy  
  Kubicek 
 
2017 Committee  
Assignments 
 
 2016 Christmas Party 
Mike & Dawn Greeson, Brian and Brooke 
Bricker, Kevin and Molly Bricker, Ron and 
Andrea Jarecki  

Opening Day Party 
Chris & Chrissy Kubicek, Al and Linda 
Haeger, Steve and Kathy Barth, John and 
Molly Porter, Jeff and Sherri Mueller,  
Steve and Sandy Rotier, Dave and Vicki 
Bohl, Jason and Bridgette Bonifield 

June Event  
Rob Hudson and Joelle Cook, Frank and 

Julie Davenport, Dave and Mary K Daven-
port, Ron and Susan Klement, David and 
Michaela Ward, Brian Bellew and Jane 
Kiernan  

Pancake Breakfast 
Tim Lange, Keith Beren Mike LaFratta, Gil 
Brickler, Jeff and Joslyn Hudson, Neal 
Klement, Lisa Whittet 

LBSS Fundraiser 
David and Marge Berg ,Randy and Nancy 
Schmidt, Tim and Marie LeRoy, Jim and 
Betsy Kutschenreuter 

Commodore’s Ball  
Vicki and David Bohl,  Milt Haeger and 
Adrienne Cozette, Matt Haeger, Chrissy 
and Chris Kubicek, Steve and Sandy Roti-
er, Don and Carrie Franzene, Jeff Lippert 

Trophy Dinner  
Glenn McMurray and Andrea Lee, Anne 
Humphrey, JP Mull and Wendy Maland, 
Shawn and Katie Murphy   

Hors D’oeuvres Party   
Monty and Chris Mackey, Mark and Kathy 
McKinnon, Laura Meager 

Above: Hardy Will, Ken Jarecki and Dave Krueger select job cards  at the club on October 8th.. 
Below left: John Brown, John Porter, Chris Kubicek and Hardy clear out old metal. 

 Chrissy Kubicek, Kathy Will and Steve Barth 
clean out the kitchen. 

Above: 

          Work Day 

Cookout 5/31 
Peggy and Dave Krueger, Karen and 
Bob Mueller, Judy and Dave Skotarzak 

Cookout 6/7      
Dale and Nancy Roble, Joe and Pam 
Katcha, David and Candace Porter, 
Mark and Maggie Smith 

Cookout 6/14 Boiled Owls                                
Susan and Ron Clayton, Rob and Penny 
Clayton, Roy and Judy Gerloff Paul and 
Kathy Riedl 
                     Continued on page 6 

 Thank you to everyone who     
  showed up for Work Day.  
  We had a truly awesome turnout 
and really set the club up for a great 
winter. A special thank you goes out to 
Don Shea who was visiting the Hudson 
family and came to help with some of 
the really hard work behind the shed. 
Don isn't a member of our club, but 
really put in a ton of effort.  

     John Porter 
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Please join us as we gather to celebrate the season!  

ANNUAL 
LBYC CHRISTMAS 

PARTY 
Saturday, December 10 

6:00 p.m. Cocktails 
7:15 p.m. Dinner 

 
Catered by Toothpicks 

Menu will be available on the LBYC website 
Delicious desserts provided by the committee 

 
Christmas Carols sung by the  
East Troy High School Choir 

 

$28 per person 
 

Please R.S.V.P. by December 1 to  
Brooke Bricker at 

brooke_a_day@yahoo.com or  
call (847) 543-4817. 
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Bread and Circus Sailing at 
the Nan Norris Memorial  
         by Will Norris 

 Sailing on Lake Beulah with larger 
skilled fleets has been characterized as 
ARENA sailing, because of the close 
quarter action..   This year, Lake Beulah 
gave fresh baked LBYC loaves of bread 
to all of the sailors, possibly a first in 
sailing history.  Mindful of the ARENA 
SAILING definition together with the free 
FRESH BREAD, one could say that Lake 
Beulah has created a unique event in 
the world of sailing which we can define 
as BREAD AND CIRCUS SAILING.  Not 
unlike the ancient events in the colise-
um of Rome in which carnage was a 
frequent spectacle.  Regrettably, there 
was no carnage this year for the second 
year in a row. 
 The Nan Norris Memorial (Beulah 
Challenge) was held the weekend of 
September 24, 25 in magnificent Indian 
summer weather with gentle breezes 
out of the east.  Beulah’s Milt Haeger 
with assistance from son Matt ran the 
races to perfection.   Kudos go to them 
and the entire race committee. 
 Opening night Friday began with a 
“learn to shuck” OYSTER bar including 
fresh shrimp flown in straight  from a 
family  shrimp boat.  There were two 
oyster types. One was WELLFLEET oys-
ters from Cape Cod which are a reason-
ably sweet and famous oyster.  The sec-
ond were Malpeque oysters from Prince 
Edward Island Canada, a more meaty 
yet still sweet oyster. Over thirty loaves 
of fresh baked bread were meant for 
making PO BOY sandwiches, however, 
the shrimp and oysters were apparently 
so good that no one bothered. They 
chased it all down with New Orleans 
style, HURRICANE drinks. 
 Day one sailing had three races with 
light easterly to northeasterly breezes 
on a race course that stretched from 
Buck Island, to Jeff Lippert's house.  
Most challenging was a wind that came 
out of Jesuit Island and Oster's bay with 

at many times little or no visibility.  Sail-
ors who were trying to race by seeing 
the wind were thus challenged because 
the wind was oftentimes invisable.  As 
Charlie Kutschenreuter so ably de-
scribed it,  “Every time I tried to think 
and see the wind  and make tactical 
decisions I was wrong,  and every time I 
followed the fleet blindly I was right, so I 
stopped thinking”. Sailing blind into a 
hole proved to be a good decision often.  
Ann Porter  seemed to get it right more 
than others. 
 The Saturday night party again had 
MARGARITAS made the traditional way 
and tenderloin steak fajitas under the 
magnificent leadership of Teri Ann Nor-
ris, Beth Kutschenreuter and the many 
members of the team.  A Latin band 
played for 3 hours. 
 Sunday morning we had the excel-
lent pancake breakfast pioneered 44 
years ago in 1962 by Nan Norris and 
her husband and now sponsored gener-
ously by the Sullivans.  Posters of the 
1962 breakfast were on the LBYC walls.   
 Sunday the wind shifted slightly to 
the southeast and increased somewhat 
and the course went from Beulah Beach 
to Stumpf's bay. In the end, the regatta 
was won by Beulah's' Jay Hiller with son 
Tommy crewing for him.  They narrowly 
beat Anne Porter. 

 We are in our third year of creating 
and defining a unique sailing regatta in 
both sailing and social aspects.   In 
2015,  we created an image or logo of 

the regatta, along with a website and 
our first annual poster, “HEY BIG BOY'.  
In 2016, we again produced a main 
poster, “THINK BIG BLOW.” A poster 
homage to Milt Haeger and Walter 
Schwarting, aka “SALTY”.  “Think Big 
Blow” was a term coined by Will Norris 
and Gary Nikolas, with others, for Salty 
at PYC in the early 1970's.  It was put on 
Salty Buttons for a number of years 
thereafter.  Our tag line this year which 
added to it, was “You know how to blow 
don't you, you just put your lips together 
and..”  which was inspired by the book 
and movie “To Have and Have Not” of 
Humphrey Bogart, Lauren Bacall and 
Hemingway fame in which Lauren whis-
pers a similar line to Bogart.  It is the 
34th most famous line in cinema histo-
ry.   This author was first drawn to film 
noir and old comedy movies by Milt Hae-
ger, who inspired and introduced him to 
film history and who could quote come-
dians from the 1930's. 
 The poster art takes roughly 1 to 1 
1/2  years each to complete.  Next year, 
2017 will feature new art along with a 
number of supplemental pieces, some 
inspired from this year’s events as part 
of a planned series.   The logo and art is 
an attempt at a visual sailing narrative, 
encompassing sailing history and philos-
ophy. 
 The Nan Norris  Memorial Regatta or 
“NANCY”, honors Nancy Norris and her 
friends, Gan Haeger, Marcia Berman, 
Gretchen Oster, and Marge Harvey who 
mentored young sailors on Lake Beulah 
for over a half century.  It began and still 
is a Beulah Challenge.   
   Results see page 8 
 Note: This author was present at the 
founding of the C and E Blue Chips, the 
first Black Ties, and WYA's and  ILYA's 
and many more, going back over 50 
years. 
 See our website lbyc.us for 4 addi-
tional Challenge art pieces produced 
this year.     

Above: Jay and Tommy with first awards 
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George Dorn Regatta  
Sept. 10-11, 2016   by Hardy Will 

 The regatta had an ominous begin-
ning.  The weather forecast for Saturday 
was for storms and high winds and this 
left advance registration low.  However, 
the weather turned out fine and 29 die-
hard sailors registered.  

After a brief delay to allow the weather to 
clear out, PRO Doug Dorn set the course 
and racing began.  The first race was 
won by Richard Lorenz from Powers 
Lake, followed by Al Haeger and Dan 
Fink.  Race #2 took place after adjust-
ments to an ever shifting wind.  The race 
was won by Mike Gehl from Pine fol-
lowed by Richard Lorenz and Kent Hae-
ger.  After lunch, Race #3 got underway.  
This race was won by Kent Haeger with 
Jeff Lippert and Mike Gehl following. 
 Saturday was capped off with a great 
beef tenderloin dinner prepared by a fan-
tastic volunteer crew led by Mitzy Dorn 
and Kathy Will. 

 Sunday again had good wind for the 
final Race #4.  This race was won  
handily by Vicki Clayton (“Girl Power”).  
She was followed by Chris Kubicek and 
Kent Haeger … a Beulah sweep! 

Below: Regatta chairs, Doug Dorn and Hardy 
Will with Pine’s Mike Gehl, the first place 
winner. 

Above: Kent Haeger in 2nd and  Richard 
Lorenze in 3rd place. 

 
Left: Mike Gree-
son and Hailey 
accepted the 4th 
place trophy 

Jeff Lippert placed 
5th. Not pictured. 

Above: Vicki Clayton won Race #4 and Dick 
Wise won Top Mega Master. 

Above: Signal Boat Crew: Chrissy Kubicek, Ruth 
Rappold, Carolyn Becker and Penny Clayton. 

Above: Kathy Riedl, Judy Smalley, Chairs Mitzy Dorn, 
and Kathy Will  plus Linda Haeger prepared delicious 
meals all weekend. 

 Committee Assignments from page 3 

Cookout 6/21  
Kathy and Hardy Will, Maryellen and 
Chuck Heckman, Terry Savage, Tim and 
Marie LeRoy, Kandy Theisen and Tom 

Cookout 6/28  
Mary and Steve Schmitendorf, Neil and 
Sara Seeger, Frank and Ruth Rappold, 
Mary and Pat Hudec 

Cookout 7/5 
Susan and John Brown, Dave and Doreen 
Schmidt, Tom and Nancy Horter, Jay and 
Karin Hiller 
 
Cookout 7/12 
Carol and Don Stein, Karl Zettlemoyer 
and Cindy Kent, Eric and Elaine Ritz, Sam 
and Erna Liebovich 

Cookout 7/19 
Wendy and Dave Bitter, 

Doug and Deanna Tracy, Glen and Beth 
Kreinbrink, Kathy and Mark Kiernan, 
Bruce and Elizabeth Firestone, 

Cookout 7/26 
Carolyn and John Becker, Pat and Janel 
Welscher, Lynn Welscher, Rich and Anita 
Gaggioli, 

Cookout 8/2 
Carol and Robert Klement, Molly and Mar-
tin Barr, Norm and Ross Sass, Penny 
Clayton, Wendy and John Mikacich 

Cookout 8/9 
Dennis and Judy Smalley, George and 
Bette Grubis, Ken and Pat Jarecki, 
Charles and Jennifer Kaska, 

Cookout 8/16 
Greg and Pat Thomas, David and Carolyn 

Doug and Mitzi Dorn  
 
 Cookout 8/23 
Paul and Janet Smyczek, John and Emily 
Sullivan, Tom and Sue Bro, Jenny Piacen-
za, 
Cookout 8/30 Football Cookout 
Tom and Barb Atkinson, Don and Lorraine 
Tacke, Stuart and Danielle Alger, Val 
Johnson 

Fleet Parties—C Fleet Party  TBD 
Andy and Anne Muller, Brad and Christine 
McNeil, Jeff Komas, Ben Porter, Mark 
Misch, Daniel Barth 
Joe and Karla Byrnes 
Vicki Clayton, Brad 
Roble  
 
MC Feet Party  
Determined by Fleet 

Nahrwold, Neal and Teriann Norris, 
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C Scow World Championship 
returns to Beulah and clan 
Porter!    by Joe Skotarzak 

 Over the years every sailing member 
of the Porter family has won a world title. 
John and Christine have both steered 
boats to the title, while Ben and Dave 
have been part of winning crews more 
than once. Heck, one year Katie worked 
some special Porter magic to crew on 
BOTH of the first AND second place boats! 
If you’re keeping track at home you’ll note 
that every one (not counting Candace, 
who has been on the RC many times, and 
whose sailing years are behind her) of the 
Porters has won, EXCEPT Anne. UNTIL this 
year! Yes, fans, it’s true, she’s finally filled 
out the esteemed ranks of C Scow World 
Champion Porters! The stage was set and 
the drama enhanced by a very near miss 
(by a single point over 5 races in a 33 
boat fleet – for all you kids following along 
at home, don’t ever doubt when your 

coaches tell you that every boat counts!) 
 On the first weekend in October, at the  
C Worlds on Delevan, Anne took the helm 
of the 217 on Saturday morning 10-8 and 
came out with both barrels blazing. The 
RC scheduled back to back races in the 
morning and Anne showed all the fellas a 
thing or two (or more) by putting up a 
DOUBLE-BULLET to take a commanding 
lead into the lunch break. I mentioned to 
her on the way in that we should change 
our plan to have me steer the afternoon, 
that she “should really keep steering rac-
es until one of these boys can manage to 
beat you to a finish line.” She chuckled 
her Anne giggle and thought about it for 
the briefest of moments before saying 
“Nah. Your turn. Don’t blow it.” I did my 
best and held serve in the afternoon so 
we were the leaders in the clubhouse af-
ter Day 1. Andrew Bohl was in second so 
it was a Beulah kind of day! Sunday morn-
ing we had some good strategy-chatting 
and math-confirmation on the way to the 

course and during the meandering about 
while waiting for the breeze to settle in. 
Finally we were off and she put us right 
where we needed to be. A good clean 
start and a masterful first beat and we 
held the lead coming into the mark. From 
there we stayed right in the hunt with the 
first group, solidly in position of locking 
down the World title. We battled back and 
forth, and approaching the finish we 
broke with the other leaders to see about 
getting one more bullet, knowing that we 
really couldn’t lose the overall. Unless 
we’d tipped over, which we managed not 
to do. We went left and it came right and 
we finished 4th, while Dave Davenport 
filled in admirably on the 23 and sailed 
almost as well as Andrew had, while bat-
tling to the finish with the first group and 
in the final analysis dropping into a tie for 
2nd from whence they lost the tiebreaker 
while holding onto a podium finish of 3rd. 
And it was all said and done and Anne 
joined the ranks of Porter World Champs! 

Below from  left:  Anne at the tiller with Joe Sko,  Anne crewing with skipper Joe., 
Anne holding the  C Worlds trophy at the Delevan regatta in October. Congrats! 
Photos by Delevan’s  
Larry Kmiecik  

Hallie Will is now sailing Flying Juniors 
back in Sacramento for her Christian Brothers High 
School team. As part of the regatta series, they 
rotate boats each race. Halle, representing her 
school, was first in all six races in the second regat-
ta held and leads the Sacramento schools as of 
Nov 1st.  There are 2 more regattas to be held in 
Dec and Feb..  She’s putting LBSS lessons to use. 

 Congratulations  
to John and Molly 

Porter, 
Amelia Lillian  
 was born on  

September 9th at 
7:20 pm.  
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 Now that the golden days of October 
have passed and the muted browns, reds 
and gray tones of November ready us for 
the first snows of winter, we look back on 
a joyous season of fun and fellowship at 
Lake Beulah with fondness.  Thank you to 
all the hard working members and their 
families who provided us with several fan-
tastic events, Dock and Dine, Noon So-
cials, Golf Outing, to name a few. These 
occasions provided all of us with wonder-
ful memories of summer at the lake in 
2016. 
  We look forward to another great sea-
son of sailing, socializing and celebrating 
with our friends once again in the New 
Year of 2017! 
 On deck for the coming year is a new 
spin on two of our old favorites. Dock and 
Dine and the Float Boat Tour will be modi-
fied in the summer of 2017 to reflect the 
best of both.  A new event in the planning, 
Taste and Take will certainly include “on-
the-water” travel and plenty of sumptuous 

treats.  More information will be forthcom-
ing.  …. watch for the Float Boat tour to 
return in 2018! 
 Thanks to all our members who are 
already a part of Sidestays.  If you are not 
currently a member, please consider join-
ing us! Membership is open to all women 
LBYC members for only $15 year.  Please 
consider including this when submitting 
your LBYC dues and fees early next year.  
Sidestays is an important part of the Lake 
Beulah Yacht Club and provides support 
for the Lake Beulah Sailing School as well 
as the Yacht Club as a whole.  Also, we 
have great fun just getting together!    
 Please note the following dates.  We 
have scheduled general meetings in the 
early evening, with the hope of allowing 
more members to attend.   
 General Meeting:  Tuesday, June 13.  
5:30-7:00 Meeting/Hors d’oeuvres 

 General Meeting:  Tuesday, August 15.  
6:30-8:00 Meeting/Sweets Night   

 Above:  Lynn with granddaughters Delaney &  
 Emersyn 
 I am looking forward to seeing many of 
you at the annual Christmas Party on De-
cember 10th.   Be sure to stop by the 
shop to see what’s new! You’ll find great 
ideas for Holiday gifts.  

Have a safe, healthy and happy Holiday 
Season with your families and friends!  

  Lynn Welscher 
 

Page 8 

 Faye McKinnon watched  
the Nancy Challenge from her 
pier. Regatta results below:  
1 Hiller, 2 A Muller,  
3 K Haeger, 4 J Porter,  
5 M Barr, 6 C Kutsch,  
7 McMurray, 8 Brickler,  
9 Michael Barr,  
10 J Sullivan, 11 J Byrnes,  

12 JP Mull  A Beulah Sweep 

Tennis players found it hard  to quit this fall. Left: Kathy Will, Judy Sko, Peggy Krueger and Ruth Rappold tried 
to stay warm on October 24th.  Men’s Thursday Tennis was popular. Don Stein Frank Rappold, Chuck Frank, 
Dennis Smalley, Don Tacke, Chris Kubicek, Doug Dorn and Pat Hudek played on September 8th. 

Bill and Maya Murphy are staying 
at Oconomowoc’s Shore Haven while 
recovering from surgery.  Bill was 
recognized for his service in the army 
from 1946-48 in a program honoring 
vets there on Veterans Day. He is 
wearing an appropriate t-shirt as you 
can see, and Maya was dressed in 
patriotic red, white and blue.  Both 
are in good spirits and are hoping to 
be back at Lake Beulah by Thanks-
giving.                        Atkinson photo 

Congratulations 
 
 

 

 

 

Cub Fans 
Harry Melges the IV and 
Finn Rowe flew the Cubs 
“W” flag, daily on Geneva,      
ILYA photo via C Kaska 
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Our Cookout committee from Aug 24th served up a great meal 
but their photo was missed in the Mainsheet. Thank you to  
Don Tacke, The Gaggiolis, Welchers ,Neal & Teriann Norris. 

OH NO….That's John Porter’s boat caught up there for 
at least overnight on September 13th!!!  
Hopefully our crane problems are behind us. 

The largest pike 
Jason Bonifield has 
ever landed is this beauty. He 
says, “ I've caught a handful right 
under 40" , but this is the first 
fish to surpass the magic 40" 
mark. I have already commis-
sioned an artist to create a life 
sized graphite replica, If it's fin-
ished by then maybe she'll (all 
large pike are females) show up 
at the Opening Party next spring. 
I am getting to be pretty good 
friends with the senior fisheries 
biologist for Walworth County 
(Wisconsin DNR). We may work 
together in the future to try and 
discern how/why pike grow so 
large in Lake Beulah, we already 
have a few ideas.”  
Bonifield photo 

That’s Mike LaFratta standing in front of Mt Everest and Beulah’s 
Tim Lang, Julie, Elise and Mia ready for Halloween in Hong Kong. 



Lake Beulah Yacht Club 
P.O. Box 833 
N9220 East Shore Drive 
East Troy, WI 53120 

Editor’s Note:   It has been a pleasure to serve as your editor 
for the last 7 years. I wish to thank all 
those who have worked with me and 
those who have submitted material. 
I am very pleased to announce that 
Neal Klement will be our editor in 
2017. Neal has grown up on the lake 
and knows the club and our members. 
He works as a realtor for Shore West 
and his computer skills are very evi-
dent.   Good luck and congrats, Neal 

         7KDQN�\RX���Carol Stein 

 

 

  

Lakeside Painting, Inc 

Tri-toon 
Towing 

Free: 8 foot slate Pool Table 
1970’s, needs bumper glue repair &   
“Cable” Baby Grand Piano  

1950’s, located on Island Drive.  
Must move without damaging the house.  

Perfect for fun at the lake! 
Pictures available. Contact Martin Barr 
mbarr@boilersales.com to see! 

A Big Thank You to  
Swift Printing in Delevan, 

our Mainsheet printer 

Excellent Service and Printing  
The editor highly recommends 

735 Sugar Creek Road 
262-728-3938   info@swiftprintink.com 

A sign of fall 
Steam rose from 
the lake at sun-
rise on Oct 25th. 
This was the day 
my computer 
crashed and I lost 
my photos and 
files with one 
issue to edit. It 
was a scramble! 

       Carol 


